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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on April 2, 2014. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, and Dick Olson.  Staff present: City Administrator, Kim Downs; City Engineer, John Bender; Admin. Assist/IT, Stacy Schryba-Mead; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; City Attorney, Mark Parmenter; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage, and Police Chief, Dennis Marks. Guests: Matt Johnson of Hall and Hall Engineers, Maggie Burger of Speer Financial, Matt Welter of Mosquito Control of Iowa, Daniel Hoffmann, and Gazette Reporter John Schweitzer.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the amended agenda moving Item H14 Discussion/Possible Action regarding an update on the City Hall repair work in connection with the HVAC system – Release Agreement with West Plains Engineering and its insurance carrier Everest National Insurance Company, to the end of the agenda after Item H18, second by Dick Olson.  Motion carried. 

Bob Wheeler moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Regular Meetings February 19, 2014 and March 5, 2014; Receive & File Minutes of Boards/Commissions/Committees: Library Board February 11, 2014 and March 11, 2014; Parks and Recreation March 11, 2014; Planning and Zoning February 24, 2014, and Water Board March 18, 2014; City Engineer’s Report, City Administrator’s Report, and Mayor’s Report, second by Dennis Norton.  Motion carried.  
Citizen’s Input (3 Minutes) Limited to Items Not On Current Agenda
Bill Bennett of 502 North Center Point Road addressed council regarding the retaining wall/shielding wall in front of his property located at 502 North Center Point Road.  Bennett explained after talking to Dick Ransom of Hall and Hall Engineers, he thought a retaining wall was being constructed to retain dirt but it appears the shielding wall is now a fence.  

Bennett expressed his concerns with the wall creating a visibility barrier in his ability to display product on his property.  Bennett stated his property is legal non-conforming but he is grandfathered in and wants to reconcile the situation.
Council Member, Marty Bruns added he thought the retaining wall was constructed at ground level with a chain link fence up above.  Bill Bennett said it is now a shielding wall instead of a chain link fence; his neighbor Freeze knew what was going on and Bennett didn’t.
Report from Council Members/Mayor/City Administrator
Mayor Theis noted the letter from KCRG placed on the council dais.  Theis explained KCRG is featuring Hiawatha as “Our Town” this year and there is a breakfast kick-off meeting in the Hiawatha Community Center on April 29th.  Theis said this is a great opportunity to highlight the city, and staff will get Hiawatha Economic Development Corporation (HEDCO) involved.
City Clerk, Kelly Kornegor noted the 2014 Coffee with Council schedule placed in the council packet; the Water Department would like to take the opportunity to show off their new well house if construction and weather permits.

City Administrator, Kim Downs noted the email from Brent Cobb of HEDCO inviting council to attend the Metro Economic Alliance Cedar Crossing event held on April 3rd to gather support for a new casino in Cedar Rapids.

Public Hearing – on the Proposal to Enter into a Development Agreement with NGBA, LLC
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing on the proposal to enter into a Development Agreement with NGBA, LLC at 5:36 P.M. 
Geof Franzenburg of NGBA spoke on behalf of the project.  Franzenburg said the process has been great and thanked city staff.  Franzenburg explained Phase I of the project retained 20 jobs and relocated CIA3.  Franzenburg stated Phase II will provide the opportunity for Redi-Wireless out of Waterloo to expand, bringing 14 jobs to the area.  Franzenburg said the project is a $1.6 million investment and the space is being absorbed quickly.  Franzenburg explained the model on the front two (2) buildings has been moved to the back and the project should be completed later this year.
There were no additional written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 5:38 P.M.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-061 approving and authorizing execution of a five (5) year Development Agreement by and between the City of Hiawatha and NGBA, LLC for Phase II improvements within the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Area, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-061 approved. 

Public Hearing – to Consider Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File for the 14th Avenue and Eisenhower Road Pavement Reconstruction Project – 2014 Street Repair Project

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost on file for the 14th Avenue and Eisenhower Road Pavement Reconstruction Project at 5:39 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 5:40 P.M.
The work generally consists of reconstruction of approximately 1,400 LF of PCC pavement on two (2) streets with new storm sewer, subdrain, sanitary sewer repairs, and other associated work items.  Hall and Hall Engineer’s cost opinion is $450,000.  The bid date is April 10, 2014 at 10:00 a.m.  A public information meeting was held on February 18, 2014, which was well attended by approximately 20 residents within the construction limits.

Project Engineer, Matt Johnson of Hall and Hall Engineers recommended approval of the resolution approving the plans specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost for the 14th Avenue and Eisenhower Road Pavement Reconstruction Project.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #14-062 approving plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost for the 14th Avenue and Eisenhower Road Pavement Reconstruction Project, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton,  Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-062 approved. 

Public Hearing – to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones Adding Parking Restrictions on the North Side of the Street along the Entire Length of Heefner Street
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on the north side of the street along the entire length of Heefner Street at 5:40 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 5:41 P.M.
Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa requested council approval of placing no parking on the north side of Heefner St. from 9th Avenue to 10th Avenue.  The reason for the request is to make it easier for City crews to get plow trucks down the street when they are sanding and plowing streets and a snow emergency has not been declared. There are usually vehicles parked on both sides of the street. The citizens in this area have off street parking available to them. The Police Chief and Fire Chief support the request for no parking on Heefner Street.
Bob Wheeler moved the 1st Reading of ORDINANCE #781 amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on the north side of the street along the entire length of Heefner Street, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.

Dennis Norton moved to waive the second and third readings of ORDINANCE #781, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Wheeler moved the adoption of ORDINANCE #781 amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on the north side of the street along the entire length of Heefner Street, second by Dennis Norton.  

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

ORDINANCE #781 adopted.

Setting a Public Hearing Date (April 16, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) to Consider Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 106 Resource Recovery and Refuse Disposal §106.01 Definitions by Deleting in its Entirety (10) Glass Containers, and Amending (17) Recyclables by Removing Glass Containers and Adding Chipboard, Cardboard, Paper, Magazines, and Catalogs, and Amending (19) Refuse by Deleting Paper and Adding Glass Containers, and Amending §106.06 Frequency of Collection by Changing the Section Title to Frequency of Collection/Enclosure Requirements and Adding Language to Provide Clarification on Enclosure Requirements

The proposed amendments to Chapter 106 Resource Recovery and Refuse Disposal §106.01 definitions by deleting in its entirety (10) Glass Containers, and amending (17) Recyclables by removing glass containers and adding chipboard, cardboard, paper, magazines, and catalogs, and amending (19) Refuse by deleting paper and adding glass containers, were deemed necessary by City Staff after having discussion with residential garbage haulers.

City Staff received an email from a former mayor to inform the city that his garbage hauler (ABC Disposal) was not accepting glass along with curbside recycling pickup.  Code of Ordinances Chapter 106 Definitions classifies glass containers under the definition of “Recyclables” and Section 106.05 Disposal Requirements (2) Recyclables states:
A. Recyclables will be collected weekly on the same day as refuse.  Upon placement of the recycling container on the curb side, the contents thereof shall become the property of the hauler.  It is unlawful for any person, other than the hauler, to collect the contents thereof.

After talking to Chad Carter at ABC Disposal, City Clerk, Kelly Kornegor discovered the following reasons why they were not picking up glass with recyclables at curbside:

· The garbage trucks are not configured with special compartments to separate the glass from everything else.  This is very costly.

· If the special configuration is installed in the trucks, ABC would have to transport the glass to a recycling plant in Chicago or Minnesota because there is no local location for them to recycle the glass.  This would be another big expense.  The glass has to be sorted and it is a huge health hazard.

· They want residents to put the glass in their regular trash for pickup.

· None of their competition is picking up glass either.

City Clerk, Kelly Kornegor also contacted other local garbage haulers, the City of Cedar Rapids, and the City of Marion to see what they were doing with glass pickup and the information received is provided below:

· A-1 Disposal, Allied Waste, and Wilson’s Rubbish are all having their customers put the glass in the regular trash.  They do not have the availability to recycle the glass.  Wilson’s Rubbish also does not recycle plastic bags such as those from Wal-Mart and Hy-Vee.

· City of Cedar Rapids Solid Waste, Larry Livingston – Cedar Rapids garbage trucks are fitted with the glass compartments.  Larry confirmed it is very expensive to put the glass compartments in the trucks to separate glass.  Cedar Rapids Solid Waste actually tried to eliminate glass as part of recycling but it got overturned.  Residents are required to put glass in a bucket and set it to the side of the recycling container.  The garbage trucks have an arm to lift the totes into the glass containers.  Only clear and colored glass jars and bottles can be mixed.  Cedar Rapids takes their glass to their A Street Solid Waste Agency.  Cedar Rapids will not let commercial haulers drop glass off at their solid waste agency.
· City of Marion, Ryan Miller – The glass can’t be put in single stream recycling because if it breaks it will contaminate the whole batch.  Marion does not allow curbside glass collection because of Worker’s Compensation risk of their workers getting hurt and because there is no value.  Marion has a drop off center located at the Public Works facility where they have a big roll off bin for residents to drop off cardboard and glass.  Ryan said this process works very well for them.  Marion takes the glass to City Carton for disposal at no charge.

Along with the amendments for curbside pickup of recycles and refuse, City staff also proposed amending Chapter 106 Resource Recovery and Refuse Disposal §106.06 Frequency of Collection by changing the section title to Frequency of Collection/Enclosure Requirements and adding language to provide clarification on enclosure requirements.

City Attorney, Mark Parmenter prepared draft amendments to Section 106.06 Frequency of Collection in order to provide better clarification to the enclosure requirement for dumpsters and screening of trash.  In Section 106.06 (1) Enclosure Requirement, the following statement is highlighted and stricken from the paragraph:  which use garbage dumpsters.
City staff asked council to provide feedback on the above listed statement.  If council’s intent is to require all multi-family, office, commercial, civic, and institutional properties approved after July 1, 2009, to install an enclosure upon any new construction or additions, whether or not they use a dumpster, the statement needs to remain stricken from the code section.  If council’s intent is to require only those properties that use garbage dumpsters to install the enclosure, then the statement needs to stay in the code section.

Council Member, Marty Bruns stated he was not comfortable with striking the statement “which use garbage dumpsters” from the code section because it would require everyone having to install the enclosure.  Bruns said the other proposed amendments were fine but he did not want staff to strike that text, “If the facility doesn’t use a dumpster then they shouldn’t be required to install the enclosure.”
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-063 setting a public hearing date (April 16, 2014 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 106 Resource Recovery and Refuse Disposal §106.01 Definitions by deleting in its entirety (10) Glass Containers, and amending (17) Recyclables by removing glass containers and adding chipboard, cardboard, paper, magazines, and catalogs, and amending (19) Refuse by deleting paper and adding glass containers, and amending §106.06 Frequency of Collection by changing the section title to Frequency of Collection/Enclosure Requirements and adding language to provide clarification on enclosure requirements, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-063 approved. 

Approving the Preliminary Official Statement for the $2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #14-064 approving the Preliminary Official Statement for the $2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-064 approved. 

$2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A – Receipt of Bids and Directing Sale
Maggie Burger of Speer Financial distributed the bid award letter and Moody’s Investors Service rating sheets.

Burger presented council with the results of the bids and sale of the $2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A as follows:
· Larry Burger was at City Hall today to take bids at 11:00 A.M. with City Staff on the Speer auction website which is the bid platform.  Maggie Burger recommended the award of the $2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A to UMB Bank, N.A. of Kansas City, Missouri.  Five (5) bids were received.  2.0987% was the lowest interest rate from UMB Bank.

· Three (3) of the bids had syndicates or others bidding with them.  There was a lot of local bank participation in this set of bids.  There is approximately $7,000 in difference in interest over the life of the bond between the second low bid and the low bid.

· Speer Financial was expecting interest in the 2.98% range so the rate of 2.0987% was a wonderful rate.  

· Maggie Burger participated in a rating call one (1) week ago with City staff.  The City received an A1 rating affirming all other debt at this rating.  Moody’s shows an improved financial position for the City because they like to see that we have been able to save cash.  The report also shows what factors can take a rating up and what can bring a rating down.
Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #14-065 directing the sale of the $2,650,000 General Obligation Bonds, Series 2014A to UMB Bank, N.A. of Kansas City, Missouri at a true interest rate of 2.098762%, second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-065 approved. 

Awarding Mosquito Control Contract for 2014
City Staff solicited Requests for Quotations (RFQ’s) from three (3) qualified companies to provide mosquito control services in the City of Hiawatha for the 2014 season.  Notification to Bidders for the 2014 mosquito control services was also published in the Cedar Rapids Gazette on March 13, 2014.

After receiving and reviewing quotations for mosquito control services from two (2) qualified companies, City staff recommended awarding the contract as follows:

Mosquito Control of Iowa – Full Integrated Pest Management Program including ground and aerial surveying, integrated pest management, larvacide monitoring, and up to eight (8) to 10 treatments at a rate of $20,000.00 for the 2014 season.

Ground and/or aerial spraying treatments will be performed for the entire city limits including mobile home parks before the following City event dates:

· Concerts in Guthridge Park on August 1, August 8, August 15, and August 22

· Hog Wild Days Fair in Guthridge Park held from June 19 – June 22

Funding in the amount of $24,000 is budgeted in the General Fund for the 2014 mosquito control services and purchase of the full Integrated Pest Management program will allow for greater mosquito control measures throughout the City while also allowing staff to remain within budgeted funding.
Refer to memo prepared by City Clerk, Kelly Kornegor located in the Mosquito Control 2014 folder for additional background information on this item.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-066 approving a contract for mosquito control services with Mosquito Control of Iowa of Rolfe, Iowa at a cost of $20,000.00 for a full Integrated Pest Management program including ground and aerial surveying, integrated pest management, larvacide monitoring and up to eight (8) to ten treatments for the 2014 season, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-066 approved. 

Arbor Day Proclamation on April 26, 2014
Parks and Recreation Director, Kelly Friedl requested council approval of proclaiming Saturday, April 26, 2014, to be observed as Arbor Day for the City of Hiawatha.  April 26, 2014 is also Hiawatha’s annual Earth Day recycling event at Guthridge Park.
Proclaiming Arbor Day in Hiawatha is a requirement for recertification as a Tree City.  The purpose of recognizing Arbor Day is to support the efforts to protect our trees and woodlands, and encourage all citizens to inspire people to plant, nurture, and celebrate trees.  Hiawatha will continue with an Arbor Day celebration that will be a floating holiday in order to schedule tree plantings and educational sessions as part of the observance.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-067 proclaiming April 26, 2014, as Arbor Day in the City of Hiawatha to coincide with the City’s annual Earth Day event, and note that Arbor Day will be a floating day in Hiawatha, urging all citizens to celebrate Arbor Day and to support efforts to protect our trees and woodlands, and further urge all citizens to plant, nurture, and celebrate trees to gladden the heart and promote the well-being of this and future generations, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-067 approved. 

Agreement with Cedar Rapids Toyota for the Purchase of a 2010 Toyota Tacoma Truck in the Amount of $1.00 for use by the Parks Department from April through October
Parks and Recreation Director, Kelly Friedl requested council approval of partnering with Cedar Rapids Toyota to lease a 2010 Toyota Tacoma Truck for $1.00 from April through October.

The Parks Department has partnered with Toyota for the lease of a truck for the last three (3) years in order to provide an extra vehicle for the department to use during the time when additional employees are brought on to help with increased work load during the summer.

By leasing the Toyota truck, the City agrees to the following:  putting a Cedar Rapids Toyota magnet on the side of the truck to market their business, basic maintenance and gas expenses paid for out of the Parks budget, and insurance coverage on the vehicle through the City’s insurance policy with ICAP. 

Council Member, Marty Bruns asked how the City acknowledges Toyota in thanks for allowing us to lease one of their vehicles for the summer.

City Administrator, Kim Downs explained the Parks and Recreation Department sends Toyota a letter, an article goes in the City newsletter, and the Mayor and City Administrator visit the manager of Toyota to thank him.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #14-068 approving the purchase of a 2010 silver Toyota Tacoma 2WD Access Cab Truck from Cedar Rapids Toyota in the amount of $1.00 for use by the Parks Department from April through October 2014, and during the time the Toyota Tacoma Truck is being utilized by the Parks Department the City will be responsible for basic maintenance on the vehicle, gas expenses, and adding the vehicle to the ICAP insurance policy, and further authorizing the Mayor to sign the Vehicle Purchase and Repurchase Agreement on behalf of the City, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-068 approved. 

Amending the Community Center Rental Agreement by Adding a Rental Fee for Non-Residents
Parks and Recreation Director, Kelly Friedl requested council approval in adding a Community Center rental fee for non-residents as follows:

· $150 for one (1) time slot 
· $225 for all day rental

The rental fee for non-Hiawatha residents adds an additional $25.00 charge to rent the Community Center.  All Hiawatha residents will continue to pay $125.00 for rental fee for one (1) time slot and $200 for all day rentals.  

Community Center fees have not been raised since it was built.  Kelly Friedl did a comparison of rental fees from other cities against Hiawatha’s rental fees, and found Hiawatha’s prices to be considerably lower than most places.  With the building continuing to get older there will be more maintenance equaling added time spent cleaning after rentals, creating an increase in the salary budget.

The Parks and Recreation Commission recommended City Council approval of the non-residents rental fee at their March 11, 2014 meeting.

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-069 amending the Community Center Rental Agreement and all corresponding documents to implement a non-residents rental fee of $150 for one (1) time block and $225 for all day rental, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-069 approved. 

Contract Agreement Between the City of Hiawatha Fire Department and Nextera Energy Duane Arnold to Provide Stand-By Medical Services
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage requested council approval of entering into a contract agreement with Duane Arnold to provide stand-by medical services during their annual refueling operations.
Per the contract agreement, the Fire Department would provide one (1) on-site paramedic at a time including necessary equipment for 24 hours a day beginning approximately October 1, 2014 and ending approximately December 1, 2014.  No ambulance is required.  The Fire Department will hire one (1) to two (2) temporary Firemedics to assist with the Duane Arnold project.  The value of the project is $62,315 depending on how long the event lasts.

The Fire Department provided stand-by medical services for Duane Arnold in 2008 and there were no issue with coverage in town or at the plant, and the department revenue covered all the related expenses.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-070 approving a contract agreement with NextEra Energy Duane Arnold of Palo to provide Hiawatha Fire Department stand-by paramedic services during annual refueling operations at the Duane Arnold plant beginning October 1, 2014 and ending December 1, 2014, second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-070 approved. 

City Attorney Compensation/Fee Structure Beginning July 1, 2014
Lederer Weston Craig PLC, the City Attorney’s office submitted their hourly fee structure with an effective date of July 1, 2014.

The only change to the fees for legal services is an increase of $5.00 to the City Attorney’s hourly rate from $155 to $160.  The City Attorney’s office has not changed their hourly rates since 2009.

This increase was accounted for during budget.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #14-071 approving the City Attorney compensation/fee structure on an hourly basis for work conducted for the City at $150 for associates, $165 for partners, $90 for paralegals, and an increase from $155 to $160 for the City Attorney, with provisions effective July 1, 2014, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-071 approved. 

Invoices Related to Relocation Assistance and Moving Fee Costs for Tenants Affected by the Town Center / Center Point Road Corridor Intersection Improvement Project

The City of Hiawatha entered into a Right of Way Services Agreement with JCG Land Services who serves as the City’s representative in performing negotiations with tenants for relocation and moving fee costs associated with the Town Center/Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvement project.
JCG Land Services has begun negotiations with tenants for relocation and moving fees.  Each tenant is eligible to be reimbursed up to a maximum of $10,000 for relocation expenses.  Moving fee costs are independent of the relocation dollars.  JCG Land Services will prepare compensation estimates to allocate compensation for each tenant and make recommendations for payment by City staff.

City staff will pay each tenant as recommended by JCG and after JCG has requested such payments for relocation expenses to each tenant as a draw not to exceed a total compensation of $10,000.

Funds for relocation and moving fee costs have been accounted for in the City’s Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) and bonding proceeds.  Acquisition funds have been allocated and designated for payment and relocation and moving fee costs in FY2013 (use previous borrowed funds until FY2014 is complete) and FY2014 in association with the Town Center-Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvement project.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-072 authorizing City staff to make payment of invoices associated with relocation and moving fee costs.  Relocation costs will not exceed $10,000 per tenant plus moving fee costs in association with the Town Center-Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvement project, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-072 approved. 

Possible Closed Session as Per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to Discuss the Possible Purchase of Particular Real Estate 
Bob Wheeler moved to go into closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the possible purchase of particular real estate at 5:57 P.M., second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Rampulla moved to go out of closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the possible purchase of particular real estate and enter into regular session at 6:24 P.M., second by Dick Olson.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Possible Closed Session as Per Iowa Code 21.5(c) to Discuss Strategy with Counsel in Matters that are Presently in Litigation or Where Litigation is Imminent where its Disclosure Would be Likely to Prejudice or Disadvantage the Position of the Governmental Body in that Litigation 
Bob Wheeler moved to go into closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(c) to discuss strategy with counsel in matters that are presently in litigation or where litigation is imminent where its disclosure would be likely to prejudice or disadvantage the position of the governmental body in that litigation at 6:27 P.M., second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Wheeler moved to go out of closed session as per Iowa Code 21.5(c) to discuss strategy with counsel in matters that are presently in litigation or where litigation is imminent where its disclosure would be likely to prejudice or disadvantage the position of the governmental body in that litigation and enter into regular session at 6:44 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action as Per Iowa Code 21.5(j) Regarding the Possible Purchase of Particular Real Estate 
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #14-073 authorizing the purchase of the property located at 113 Oak Street and directing the Mayor to sign the residential purchase agreement and one (1) month lease agreement, with a purchase price of $122,145, tentative closing date on July 1, 2014, with cash payment on date of closing, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-073 approved. 

Discussion/Possible Action as Per Iowa Code 21.5(c) to Discuss Strategy with Counsel in Matters that are Presently in Litigation or Where Litigation is Imminent where its Disclosure Would be Likely to Prejudice or Disadvantage the Position of the Governmental Body in that Litigation
City Attorney Mark Parmenter reviewed the Release Agreement prepared by West Plains’ insurance carrier and given the repairs to the HVAC system at City Hall appear to be working as designed, Parmenter recommended council approval of authorizing the Mayor to execute the Release Agreement in exchange for payment to the City by West Plains’ insurance carrier in the amount of $41,500.00.

See the memo prepared by City Attorney, Mark Parmenter located in the KJWW/HVAC System at City Hall folder for further detail on this item.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #14-074 authorizing the Mayor to sign a Release Agreement between the City of Hiawatha and West Plains Engineering Inc. in connection with the repair of the on-going heating and cooling issues with the HVAC system at City Hall, in exchange for payment to the City by West Plains’ insurance carrier in the amount of $41,500, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #14-074 approved. 
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 6:47 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.   Motion carried.

                                                                                                              _____________________________
                                                                                               

Tom Theis, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
______________________________
Kelly Kornegor, City Clerk                                                
